August X, 2016
Andy Slavitt, Acting Administrator

Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services

Department of Health and Human Services


Attention:  CMS-1656-P

Room 445-G

Hubert H. Humphrey Building

200 Independence Avenue, SW

Washington, DC 20201

Via online submission at www.regulations.gov
Re: CMS-1656-P – Medicare Program; Hospital Outpatient Prospective Payment and Ambulatory Surgical Center Payment Systems and Quality Reporting Programs; etc.

Dear Acting Administrator Slavitt:

I am [insert job/role] at [Name of ASC] in the state of [ ]. Our facility participates in, and supports, the ASC Quality Reporting (ASCQR) Program. While I strongly support public reporting and quality measurement, however, I have some concerns with the burden on my facility associated with the proposed addition of five new measures based on the use of the Consumer Assessment of Healthcare Providers and Systems Outpatient and Ambulatory Surgery (OAS CAHPS).

Lack of electronic survey option. Internet access and email accounts are common in today’s society, and I believe that CMS should add an electronic mode as an option for conducting the OAS CAHPS survey.

Required number of completed surveys. Requiring 300 completed surveys would be burdensome for my ASC, as well as many other facilities. ASCs are often small businesses, with two or fewer operating rooms. When inpatient hospitals were first required to utilize the HCAPHS survey, they only had to achieve 100 completed surveys. Setting higher expectations from the start for smaller providers like ASCs is unreasonable, and I request that the initial requirement be set at 100 completed surveys. 
Survey length. The survey should be significantly shortened, focusing on actionable aspects of patient experience in the outpatient setting. The inclusion of 13 demographic questions in the “About You” section of the survey is excessive. Only those items that are required by law or that would actually be used in patient-mix adjustment for public reporting purposes should be included. Based on our review of the factors used in the patient-mix adjustment for CAHPS® surveys, only the items that identify self-reported health status (item 25), age (item 27), education (item 29), primary language other than English (item 33) and a proxy respondent (item 36) should be retained. Federal data collection requirements regarding sex, race, ethnicity, and primary language can be met with items 28, 30, 31, 32 and 33. The other four items (26, 34, 35 and 37) are not essential. In fact, the US Office of Minority Health clearly identifies items 34 and 35 as optional in its implementation guidance. It is not reasonable to ask ASCs to shoulder the additional cost of items that are optional and non-essential, and these items should be removed. 

In addition, 24 questions regarding the patient’s experience is extremely high. If we would choose to add our own questions, those we have used in the past and believe to be important information to collect to enhance the patient experience in our facility, this could become a 52-question survey. Our facility has found we achieve the highest response rate with short, concise surveys of no more than 5-10 questions. Our fear is that the return rate for a survey five to ten times that length will be extremely low, and that patients and facilities will not be able to glean any meaningful information due to low responses rates. 
As a [insert job/role], I believe ASCs should be held accountable for quality outcomes through the ASCQR program, and support measures that will help improve care as well as the patient experience. I have serious concerns, however, that the survey will not be as helpful as it could be for facilities and potential patients alike if the issues outlined above are not addressed. 
Sincerely,
[Name, Qualifications, Address]
